President - Dick Zandwijk Vice Pres. - F.G.D. Muller Treasurer - Jack van Caspel Secretary - Ruth Kupperschlag

Mailing Address: 3318 Norfolk, No. G Houston 6, Texas

March 14, 1960

Dear Friends:

It is a pleasure to be able to tell you that our first meeting on March 5, 1960, which was held for the purpose of establishing a Holland Club in the Houston area, was a great success. An Executive

Board was elected, having as its members:

1) Dick Zandwijk, President - 6826 Myrtle, Houston
2) F.G.D.Muller, Vice Pres. - La Porte, Texas
3) J. van Caspel, Treasurer - 1810 Kipling, Houston
4) Ruth Kupperschlag, Secy. - 3318 Norfolk, Houston

The following persons were elected to the Board of Directors:

1) Dr. A. van Wijk - Pasadena, Texas 2) Mr. M. M. Verheul - Houston, Texas

3) Mr. G. Rouse - Victoria, Texas 4) Mr. Ch. Herben - Houston, Texas 5) Mr. D. Dingemanse - Houston, Texas

The Constitution and By-Laws are now being printed and you will receive your copy shortly.

The initiation fee has been set at \$ 3.00 per family, and the monthly dues at 50¢ per family. We sincerely hope that you will decide to become a member of the Holland Club. If so, please be good enough to remit at this time the amount of initiation fee and one year dues, a total of \$ 9.00. Checks should be made out to THE HOLLAND CLUB, and should be sent to our treasurer, Mr. Jack van Caspel, 1810 Kipling, Houston 6, Texas.

We propose to have our first event on April 30 - KONINGINNEDAG. In order to have all members of your family participate, we decided to have a pionic on that date, at

SINCLAIR PICNIC GROUNDS, La Porte Road at 3:00 p.m. Please bring your own food, we will take care of the soft drinks. Informal, comfortable dress. We plan to have games and dancing for everybody. Guests are welcome. We hope that all of you will help us make this event a success. However, in order to organize this well, please complete the portion at the bottom of this letter and send to Miss Ruth Kupperschlag, 3318 Norfolk, No. C, Houston 6, Texas.

We are looking forward to seeing you on April 30!

HOLLAND CLUB

DICK ZANDWIJK President

P. S. Will all those who are willing to contribute in any way to the activities of the Holland Club, please state his or her talents.

We will need a record player and records for the picnic. Any help will be appreciated.

I (We) am (are) planning to attend the Koninginnedag festivities. My party will consist of persons.